Curriculum Committee Meeting
April 8, 2011
Committee : Albert, Baricska, Rychlicki, Slider, Winland, C. Kefauver, L. Kefauver, Soly, Tabor
Not present: Cresap, Herrington, Riter, Folger
Presenters: Koon 
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	Minutes from February

	N. Albert pointed out a typo which will be corrected.  No issues with content.
	Motion to accept: N. Albert; second: S. Rychlicki.
Motion carried.

	1st Reading: new program
M. Koon

Mechatronics


	M. Koon discussed how the program came about including the directive from the CTC C that each college begin two new technical programs in the coming years.  He overviewed the program and the college’s relationship with Arcelor Mittal, industry needs and funding that has been proposed.  He stated that this new program will begin in the fall of 2011 in Weirton and be implanted in Wheeling in the fall of 2012 when the Straub property has been purchased and renovated to meet the college’s needs.  WVNCC has committed to having 45 students ready for the workforce in three years.
N. Albert asked about the statement in the program description that mentioned sequencing of courses being varied.  M. Koon said that with our industry partner committing internships to two colleges, the idea is that the internships will take place in the summer.  If they come to need some internships during the fall or spring terms, an entire term may be delayed.  He mentioned that 
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	there will be some screening for the internships: drug, criminal background, etc.  S. Rychlicki asked if he sees any lag time in getting our 45 students trained due to developmental ed needs.  He does and everyone is aware that the program will take longer for those with developmental education needs.
N. Albert asked about the Electricity and Welding courses that are in the curriculum – are they the same as the ones we already offer.  They are not close enough to be the same courses.  There is some thought to upgrading the current courses once the program is available on the Wheeling campus so that enrollments can be enhanced by both the Mechatronics and RAH programs using the same courses.
L. Soly asked about the lack of Reading and English prerequisites.  M. Koon responded that generally once a student gets through the developmental math requirements, they have sufficient reading skills.

S. Tabor asked if using SPCH 101 could be considered as an alternative to SPCH 105.  For this first year, SPCH 105 will remain.  Thought will be given to changing the requirement to read, “SPCH 105 OR SPCH 101” for the second year of the program.  
	Motion to approve the first reading and waive the second: S. Rychlicki; second N. Albert.
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	Discussion of Curriculum process and procedures.
Adjournment


	L. Kefauver stated that D. Cresap was to send information the previous night.  She did not, so it was suggested that the discussion should be held at another time.  It was agreed that since the next scheduled meeting date is the day of commencement, there would not be a meeting that day so this discussion should take place before then.

	Motion to adjourn: C. Kefauver; second N. Albert.

Motion carried.  Meeting adjourned.


